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The Teachers’ Union of Ireland (TUI) acknowledges that a wide range of appropriate accommodations is currently available to persons with physical and learning difficulties (referred to in this submission as special needs), which make the state examinations more meaningful and accessible.  The current review of the scheme is timely and welcomed.  Particular consideration of the following points is advised by the TUI. 

· There were in excess of 5000 special centres for the 2006 examinations.  An increase in the number of special centres is expected over the coming years given that many students with special needs are now being catered for in mainstream schools.  The relative isolation of superintendents of special centres especially in the context of health and safety, critical incidents, the very significant number of special centres in some schools and the susceptibility of Superintendents of special centres to allegations of impropriety are of concern.  In this regard the TUI believes that it is unsatisfactory that no global provision is in place for the appointment of attendants to Superintendents in special centres.  The appointment of attendants to all special centres is therefore advised.  At minimum consideration should be given to the allocation of attendants to Superintendents on a minimum and ‘workable’ ratio.   

· Although a school/centre can currently apply for the appointment of an attendant, this is not notified to schools/centres as a possibility.  This is unfair and the TUI believes that schools and centres should receive explicit information at the beginning of each academic session indicating the circumstances in which an application for an attendant can currently be made.  Guidance on how to make such an application should also be provided. 

· The TUI believes that the addition of 20 minutes to certain Leaving Certificate examination papers confers benefit primarily on the most able academically.  It does not achieve its intended aim of facilitating completion of these examinations by students availing of reasonable accommodations. The provision may result in grade inflation and its general effect is to exacerbate rather than mitigate inequity. Therefore, the TUI strongly recommends that the provision be discontinued except for students with special needs. 

· Local accommodation issues and access to equipment are of some concern to the TUI.  This is likely to escalate given the increase in the number of students with special needs attending, and therefore presenting for state examinations, in mainstream schools.  The TUI recommends that the State Examinations Commission in tandem with the National Council for Special Education Needs and the school/centre assess capacity to provide adequate accommodation to students with special needs for examinations purposes. 

· As the number of students with special needs taking state examinations in mainstreams schools grows the workload of examination secretaries will increase given the special requirements and attention necessary.  It is not possible to give particular details on this issue at the moment but the TUI will be taking advise from its members on the matter over time. 

· The recruitment and supply of Superintendents to special centres and the guidelines for the payment of daily rates and travel and subsistence should be reviewed bearing in mind the special requirements involved.  

For clarification and further information contact 
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